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Advancing Equality of Opportunity 
 

¶ Will the needs of staff and students with 
different protected characteristics be met? 

¶ Could the project, policy or practice lead to 
increased take-up / participation by protected 
groups? 

¶ Are there any opportunities to proactively 
advance equality for specific protected groups 
and / or between protected groups? 
 

The Policy expects the needs of individuals are 
considered so appropriate support can be put in 
place to support them.  

The University has carried out extensive work to 
upgrade its fire systems to support deaf and hard 
of hearing persons through the installation of 
flashing beacons which activate in a fire alarm.  A 
number of buildings also have antennas which, in 
a fire alarm send a signal to a pager carried by the 
person and which will then vibrate to inform the 
person the fire alarm is sounding.   
 
In addition, all buildings with lifts have refuge 
point systems, which provide a safe haven which 
persons who cannot evacuate via the stairs can go 
to.   The majority also have an intercom which 
links to the Security lodges enabling the person to 
talk to Security staff for advice and assurance. 
 
Evacuation chairs are located around the 
University, as well as on the Security staff mobile 
unit, which enables persons to be evacuated via 
the stairs in the event lifts cannot be used.  All 
Security and a number of University staff, 
(predominantly in public buildings e.g. Main Arts, 
Pontio, M-SParc) have been trained in their use.  
 
In addition, Health and Safety works with 
Disability Services to support students who have 
declared a disability to ensure a Personal 
Emergency Evacuation Plan (PEEP) has been 
prepared.   Health and Safety will also prepare 
PEEPs for staff if notified.  General advice 
regarding the PEEPs process is also available on 
the H&S Website. 
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How will the actual impact of the project, policy or practice be monitored once it has been implemented? 

 
The Policy will be reviewed by the Health and Safety Emergency Management Task Group, as per the schedule of policy review and / or as relevant legislation 
or guidance such as British Standards changes. 
 

 

Publication 
This Equality Impact Assessment will be published ʹ on the H&S website once a new page is established 

 


